
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Arizona House of Representatives 
 

May 11, 2023 

Via email and hand-delivery 

Hon. Katie Hobbs 

Governor of Arizona 

1700 W. Washington St., 9th Floor 

Phoenix, Arizona 85007 

 

 Re:  Expiration of Title 42 and Activating All Available State Resources 

 

Dear Governor Hobbs: 

 

In February 2022, Arizona Attorney General Mark Brnovich issued a comprehensive legal opinion documenting 

the federal government’s failure to uphold its duty to defend the States from invasion—particularly at Arizona’s 

border with Mexico—by drug cartels and gangs’ violence, lawlessness, and trafficking of deadly illicit drugs, such 

as fentanyl. 

 

In May 2022, the Arizona House of Representatives denounced the current crisis at the southern border, again 

documenting the unprecedented number of people attempting to enter the country illegally and the soaring increase 

in criminal activity and violence.  The House declared that “an uncontrolled border is a security and humanitarian 

crisis” and that “the smuggling of illegal drugs, weapons, and human beings poses a direct threat to our communities 

and innocent Americans.”  Legislative Proclamation, 5/25/22 (enclosed). 

 

By all accounts, the crisis at Arizona’s southern border has only worsened since then.  Arizona’s law enforcement 

agencies are overwhelmed with this endless flood of illegal activity, and those threats have been magnified with 

President Biden’s reckless decision to abandon Title 42. 

 

The State of Emergency in Arizona’s border counties that former Governor Ducey declared on April 20, 2021, is 

still in effect and continues as long as these conditions exist. And over $240 million remains in the Border Security 

Fund, which the Legislature established to prevent illegal entry into the country, solidify infrastructure, and combat 

other harms at the border.  

 

We call upon you to take immediate action and activate all available state resources to keep our communities safe 

from these dangerous and unprecedented threats.  

 

Respectfully,       

 

 

 

 

Gail Griffin    Tim Dunn 

Representative LD 19    Representative LD 25 

 

 

 

Lupe Diaz    Michael Carbone   

Representative LD 19   Representative LD 25 
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